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April 1, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

I am pleased to submit the Transportation Grant Priorities Report.

This report and motion is in response to Proviso 3 in Ordinance 16310, the 2009 mid-biennial supplemental budget for the King County Department of Transportation Director’s Office.
Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall only be expended after the council has approved by motion a report on transportation grant priorities for the county and the staff resources devoted to ensuring that grant applications are directed to the highest priority road and transit projects and programs, including the South Park Bridge.  This report shall include:
1. explanation of the department’s strategy for obtaining the additional funding needed to construct the South Park Bridge roads capital project;

2. prioritized list of current potential grant applications for 2009 grant competitions and grantmaking agencies’ budget deliberations;

3. list of successful and unsuccessful grant applications for the past five years with an explanation of how each grant advances the county’s highest transportation priorities;

4. detailed organizational chart identifying all FTEs who work on grant applications; and

5. explanation of how the director’s office grant support staff work with the roads divisions’ grant support staff and the county’s federal and state advocacy staff.  The report shall explain how grant applications consider life-cycle costs and operational expenditures resulting from capital grants.
Appropriation authority for this $100,000 shall lapse if the report and proposed motion have not been transmitted by April 1, 2009.
The report, plan and proposed motion must be filed in the form of 12 copies with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and will forward the copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff for the transportation committee, or its successor and to lead staff of the capital budget committee, or its successor.
I look forward to the council’s review of this report and timely action on the proposed motion.  We appreciate this opportunity to share information about our efforts to devote the staff resources necessary to ensure grant applications are directed to the highest priority road and transit projects and programs.  If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1007, or via email at ron.posthuma@kingcounty.gov. 
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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